

GLENVILLE STATE COLLEGE  
STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION

Minutes

October 10<sup>th</sup>, 2019

- I. Organization Update Meeting
- II. President Ring called the meeting to order at 12:48pm
- III. Public Comment
  - i. Preston Allison asked about the organization or departments raising the most donations for the Bahamas Relief.
    - i. Secretary Tarman responded that all that is a Dr. Heaster ordeal. He slightly mentioned it when he spoke during SGA, but we are unsure of exactly what the plan was for it.
- IV. Roll call was taken by Parliamentarian Jones
- V. Swearing in of new members:
  - i. Preston Allison
- VI. Review of last week's minutes:
  - i. Senator Pelfrey motioned to accept the minutes.
  - ii. Senator Pyles seconded.
  - iii. Motion passed.
- VII. President's Report (Only the President may speak at this time)
  - i. President Ring had nothing at this time.
- VIII. Executive Reports:
  - i. Vice-President Barber: Nothing at this time.
  - ii. Parliamentarian Jones: Parliamentarian Jones reminded everyone to get their forms turned in as soon as possible.
  - iii. Treasurer Lewis: Not present – at assessment.
  - iv. Secretary Tarman: Nothing at this time.
  - v. Public Relations Officer Cochran: Nothing at this time.
- IX. Committee Reports:
  - i. None
- X. Congressional Forum
  - i. Senator Thomas mentioned that the parking passes are finally available.
    - i. President Ring informed everyone that their passes are available at Public Safety, and they will start enforcing the parking within the next week.
- XI. Old Business:
  - i. None
- XII. New Business:
  - i. Homecoming Updates / Requisitions
    - i. Parade:
      - i. Parliamentarian Jones met with the Mayor. He said to avoid forcefully throwing candy at the kids.
      - ii. There are several events going on around us; therefore, we may have a low band count due to them.
    - ii. Banner/Chili Cook-off:
      - i. Vice President Barber reminded everyone to be sure to get their banners turned in and make sure they are dry.
      - ii. President Ring informed the Senate that we plan to ask Foodland for donations of cups and spoons for the Chili Cook-off.

- iii. Coronation:
  - i. President Ring informed everyone that the results came out and congratulations to those who won.
  - ii. Liaison Walters pointed out that there is no Queen yet. The format on phones messed up.
- iv. Dance:
  - i. Public Relations Officer Cochran stated that everything for the food is done.
  - ii. We are still working on hearing back from the DJ. If we do not hear back in time, we will be having Divaughn Dixon as a back-up.
- ii. Spooktacular
  - i. Advisor Carr spoke on this event. It will be on October 31<sup>st</sup> from 5-6:30pm on the Clark Hall Lawn. She encouraged all the organizations to come up with a simple, fun, Halloween themed carnival style game for the kids to play.
  - ii. She also mentioned that Waco will be providing a hot dog cart during the event.
  - iii. All the candy and toys will be provided.
  - iv. The organizations can start setting up on Clark Hall Lawn at 4pm.
  - v. If you wish to participate, please let **Bridget Carr know by Monday, October 28<sup>th</sup>.**
- iii. Meet and Confer Meeting
  - i. President Ring update the Senate on what was discussed at our Meet and Confer meeting with Dr. Nelson.
    - i. The Smoking Committee has been meeting. They plan to send out a campus wide survey to get opinions.
    - ii. The HLC visit related to the online courses will be coming up shortly.
    - iii. The survey for December Graduation was sent out. The results received led those involved to decide to host the December Graduation at the Waco.
  - iv. President Ring informed everyone that there are several programs they are wishing to incorporate.
    - 1. Appalachian Studies
    - 2. Wildlife Biology & Wildlife Management
    - 3. Nursing
  - v. Dr. Nelson and her Cabinet are incorporating several processes in order to evaluate our faculty and staff – if you wish to know more about those, please let President Ring know.
  - vi. We are starting the search for a Provost. They have a small committee that they are in the process of forming. If anyone has any interest in being a part of that, let a board member know. They wish to have 2 students.
  - vii. President Ring mentioned that a big issue the Board brought up during the meeting is that there were several unpaid invoices left over from last year. John Beckvold said he will look into the processing error and fix it to be sure that our budget this year won't be affected.

XIII. Advisor and Administrative Liaison Updates/Comments

- i. Advisor Morris: Nothing at this time.
- ii. Advisor Carr: Had to leave early.
- iii. Advisor Keene informed the Senate that if they want more information on the Wildlife programs, he sits on the committees and can let us know more about them if need be.
- iv. Advisor Henline: Nothing at this time.
- v. Liaison Duelley: Had to leave early.
- vi. Liaison Walters: Nothing at this time.

XIV. Adjournment at 1:15pm

- i. Senator Davis motioned to adjourn.
- ii. Senator Pelfrey seconded.
- iii. Motion passed.